
Cardenden Community Council
Notes of Meeting held in Corrie Centre on Thursday 20 September 2018

Present: D. Roy (chair),  B. Wallace (vice chair), D. Taylor (secretary), A. Roy (treasurer), A. Brown,
J. Parish, S. Taylor, W. Duncan, M. Jeffrey, J. Doig, A. Mitchell.
Apologies: Cllr. Erskine, Cllr. Liewald.

The minutes of the August meeting were accepted and agreed.

Matters Arising. Refurbishment of the War Memorial is to be carried out before November.
Meetings have been held to agree the entrance to Wallsgreen Park and position of the MUGA.

Police Matters. There was no police report. Break-ins at Auchterderran Centre and damage at Denend 
school were reported.

Local Authority Matters. Reports from local councillors were given, which included anti-social behaviour
issues. Gully cleaning is to be carried out in some areas of the village. A waiting restriction order has been
issued at Denend school. There has been an issue with the house numbering at the new housing development
at Station Road. Footpath problems were again raised.

Community Matters. The village was awarded a Silver Gult at the Beautiful Fife judging.
The Village Fair and John Thomson events were a great success.
The Community Council nominated the local ramblers group for a Paths for All award and presentations are
being held in the Scottish Parliament tonight.

Treasurers Report. The treasurer gave a financial report. A donation of £250 was agreed for the bonfire.
Micro-grant funds need to be applied for. A donation towards the new fence in the community garden was
declined at this time. The ordering and funding of remembrance day wreaths was discussed.

Planning Applications. Noted. The application for a housing development at Woodend has been withdrawn.
Objections have been made to the proposed incinerator at Westfield. A public meeting on this matter is
urgently required.

AOB The bus shelter at Jamphlars Road is still awaiting repair.
Dog fouling is still an issue in various areas.
‘Pop-up’ figures are to be located at Cardenden school.
An update on Gammie Place was given.
The future of Auchterderran Centre needs to be considered.
Nominations for a Community Champion are being sought.
Funding for local playparks is ongoing.
The Royal Mail is drawing attention to Scam Mail.

Community  Council  Elections.  This  will  be  the  last  meeting  before  the  elections.  There  were  10
nominations for the 14 positions on our Community Council, therefore no election is required.
Everyone was thanked for their participation, especially David Bogie, who is standing down. This leaves 4
vacancies which can be filled through co-option.

Next Meeting: This will be an inaugural meeting on 18 October 2018 at 7-00 pm in the Corrie Centre. 


